PUBLIC NOTICE
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ISSUE PERMIT

The Environmental Protection Division (EPD) of the Georgia Department of
Natural Resources, under the authority of the Georgia Hazardous Waste
Management Act, O.C.G.A. Section 12-8-60, et. sed., as amended, announces
its intent to modify Hazardous Waste Facility Permit No. HW-020(D) issued to
Perma-Fix of South Georgia, Inc. (PFSG) located in Valdosta, Georgia. If
modified, the permit will continue to require post-closure care at regulated units
that were unable to achieve clean-closure, and continue to require the permittee

to conduct investigation and corrective action to remediate releases of hazardous
constituents into the environment.

PFSG owns and previously operated a hazardous waste treatment and storage
facility located at 1612 James P. Rodgers Circle, Valdosta, Georgia. Hazardous
waste formerly managed at the facility included industrial chemical products such
as ignitable and chlorinated solvents, volatile organic compounds, and semi-
volatile organic compounds; some of which were released to the environment.
Following a facility fire in 2013, PFSG decided to stop storing and treating
hazardous waste. The facility failed to demonstrate clean-closure of the permitted
tank and container units and was required to submit a permit application for post-
closure care of the regulated units. PFSG was issued a renewal Hazardous
Waste Facility Permit No. HW-020(D) on February 11, 2020 for post-closure care
for the Hazardous Waste Management Units (HWMUs), groundwater monitoring
and corrective action for the HWMUs, and corrective action for Solid Waste
Management Units (SWMUs) and other releases. The modified permit, if
approved, will incorporate the Post-Closure Care Plan (PCCP) and update the
Permit content to reflect changes made by the Director to the groundwater
protection standards (GWPS) applicable to the facility.

A draft modified permit has been prepared in accordance with the provisions of
the Georgia Rules for Hazardous Waste Management, Chapter 391-3-11. The
draft permit does not allow for disposal of hazardous waste on-site.

Before making its final decision on whether to issue the modified permit, state and
federal regulations require that the EPD provide an opportunity for public
comment. Accordingly, a public comment period has been arranged for July 22,
2022 through September 8, 2022. During the public comment period, a copy of
the draft modified permit and supporting documents will be available for public
review at the following locations during regular business hours:



